Minutes: April 3, 2007

The meeting of WCREA was held on the above date at the “Good Times”, Oxford, NJ. President Pat Kollar
called the meeting to order at 10:30 and led the Pledge of Allegiance, which was followed by the singing of
“America”, led by Barbara Esposito, and a thought for the day, a poem about hope read by Shirley Sloyer. The
minutes of the Dec. 5 meeting were read by Sec. Theresa Ravenburg. In the absence of treasurer Vicki Rhine-
hart, President Pat read the treasurer’s report: a balance of $1,781.86 and $1,000 in the award account. Both
reports were approved as read. Corresponding Secretary Carol Mertz sent the tollowing: a get-well card to Di-
ane Borgeson after knee surgery; to Mike Kruczek, WCEA President for the “Back-Oft Rally” held Dec. 11, 2006
and a congratulatory note on his selection as an NEA Director to Washington, DC. (this is the first time that
anyone from Warren County has held this position); to Peggy Ann Yatoro, former NJREA VP, a sympathy card on
the death of her mother.

Next, a moment of silence was observed for WCREA member Jim Noctor and NJREA former officer Gloria
Bain, who have passed away.

Under old business, Pres. Pat reported on many meetings and functions which she and many others at-
tended in Dec. and earlier this year. The “Back-Ott Rally” on Dec. 11 was very successtul. 25,000 members
attended, many WCREA included. Lobby days on Dec. 4, 7, 11
and 14 were attended by Pat, Doug Morris, Carol and Clayton
Mertz, John Stana and his wite and Barbara Esposito. Doug
reported that most legislators are very cordial and willing to
speak with and listen to us. However, our own legislator,
Mike Dougherty, completely ignored the group and didn’t
even stop to say hello. At both the Delegate Council Meeting
on Jan. 10 and the NJREA Government Relations Committee
meeting on Feb. 13, the “Back-Off Rally” was discussed. It
was noted that there was a problem and delay with people
getting back to their buses in a timely manner, probably due to poor communications between state police and
Trenton police. They were unprepared for the huge volume of buses descending on Trenton at the same time
from all directions. Bob Antonelli, government relations, said NJEA was pleased that so many retires attended.

Pat, Doug Morris and Barbara Esposito attended the legislative and political action conference in Cherry
Hill on Sat, Feb. 24. There, NJEA President Joyce Powell spoke and gave updates on proposed pension and bene-
fits changes.

Pres. Pat thanked Sandy Beck for organizing the very successful trip to NY on Mar. 4 to see “Spamalot”. It
was a hilarious show. She thanked both Sandy and Carol Mertz tor taking charge on the two buses. Sandy dis-
tributed tlyers on our fall trip, Thurs, Oct. 18 to West Point and a Hudson River Cruise. Only one bus will be
taken: cost is $72 per person, first come, first served.

Pres. Pat and Barbara Esposito attended the NJREA Northern
Regional Workshop. Theresa Ravenburg attended the similar Cen-




